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SUBJECT: HALON FIRE EXTINGUISHER REPLACEMENT

To all Customers, Operators and Service Centers:
Date: Apr 01/25

Effectivity: All EASA Member State Operators of PC-12 aircraft MSN 101 thru MSN 2999.

This Service Letter is issued to draw attention to the following information:

EASA REQUIREMENT TO REPLACE HALON FIRE EXTINGUISHERS

In order to ensure that the EU is compliant with the agreements that the international community has put in
place to protect the ozone layer, and to fight climate change, Halon fire extinguishers must be replaced to
comply with EASA environmental regulations on Halon-containing extinguishers.

Pilatus recommend that all EASA member state Operators replace their Halon fire extinguishers with Halon-
alternative fire extinguishers no later than 31st December 2025.

The replacement of Halon fire extinguishers can be accomplished via the Service Bulletins listed below:

+ PC-12 SB 26-002 - To Provide a Halon-Alternative Flight Compartment Fire Extinguisher
(Latest Revision)

+ PC-12 SB 26-003 - Introduction of a Cabin Fire Extinguisher.

NOTE: Please consider the lead times and availabilty of the required spare parts when scheduling
the replacement. There may be extended lead times due to high demands.

For further information, please refer to:

https://www.easa.europa.eu/en/document-library/general-publications/halon-replacement-aviation-industry

Operators that require additional information should contact their authorized Pilatus Service Center, or Pilatus
Customer Support on www.pilatus-aircraft.com - contact us
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